














yearly cycles under the sponsorship of the National Sci­
ence Foundation. 

SOME FINAL REMARKS 
Measured against its set goals, the IR&D thrust in 

ocean science and technology has to be considered a 
success. The four projects we have reviewed deal with 
subjects of considerable scientific importance, and 
nearly 20 journal articles or conference papers have 
been published, or are being prepared for publication, 
by research team members. The first three projects 
have great potential for naval tactical applications; two 
of them are in the field of satellite oceanography and 
use numerical ocean modeling as a component. The 
fourth project makes an innovative contribution to the 
study of the Chesapeake Bay. 

We began this article with a look back in time, and 
I demonstrated that man's need to understand the 
ocean has always far exceeded his ability to study it. 
But at last technology seems to be gaining ground. In 
the decades just before the Challenger voyage, a 
sounding at a depth of a few thousand meters required 
more than an hour of backbreaking work by a hun­
dred men just to haul in the line against its tremen­
dous weight and resistance. Those few hard-earned 
pieces of information should be contrasted to the 100 
million bits of data collected each second by Seas at 
to get a sense of the progress that is under way. 

Almost no one argues about whether or not there 
is a future in ocean research . Few doubt the need to 
understand climate or question the dominance in anti­
submarine warfare to be gained by understanding and 
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exploiting subsurface ocean weather. Given a start and 
a long-range commitment, APL scientists and engi­
neers will no doubt continue to do their part to con­
tribute to the understanding of the ocean in the years 
to come. 
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